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MEDIA STATEMENT: FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

“Vast improvement from 2007 but still way to go for disability friendly elections”

LNFOD evaluates 2012 general elections from a disability perspective
4th June 2012, Maseru: The Lesotho National Federation of Organisations of the Disabled (LNFOD) congratulates the IEC for a marked improvement in accessibility for disabled voters in this year’s general election, by comparison to the 2007 elections. 
“People with disability comprise almost four percent of the total population of Lesotho and hence it is important to ensure that they are included in the electoral process. The IEC has made a concerted effort to increase the participation of persons with disabilities in this general election compared to the previous one,” commented Nkhasi Sefuthi, LNFOD Human Rights and Advocacy Officer. 
Prior to the election the IEC consulted with a number of disabled persons organizations to discuss ways of maximizing participation in the democratic process for the disabled community. 

The IEC held a number of voter education workshops for people with disability and arranged for IEC staff trained in disability to assist voters with disability at the poling booths.

This year, the IEC also introduced ballot templates for the visually impaired which allowed visually impaired voters to exercise their right to vote by punching a hole in the box for their preferred party. 

“However there are still areas of improvement which need to be addressed before the next election to ensure the full participation of people with disability in the electoral process,” continues Sefuthi. 

“Most of the polling stations were located in areas which were not accessible to people with physical disability so many disabled voters had to vote by-proxy or forego their right to vote.”
“The templates prepared for the visually impaired were not written in braille and voters had to rely on an IEC official to identify where to mark their party’s box. This is infringes the right to secret ballot, under article 25 sub section b of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, 1976 in addition to article 29 in the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, 2006”
“Only two out of the 17 parties contesting the election used a sign-language interpreter during their televised manifesto readings.” 

“We offer our feedback to the IEC and look forward to seeing even greater inclusion of people with disability in the next general election.” concludes Sefuthi. 
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About LNFOD

Established in 1991, the Lesotho National Federation of Organisations of the Disabled (LNFOD) is an umbrella body of organizations dealing with disability in Lesotho. Its mission is to protect the rights of people with disabilities Lesotho by providing support for disabled people’s organizations and empowering their members with life-skills, financial and material resources and representing their needs to the government, development partners and wider society. Its membership consists of the Lesotho National Association of Physically Disabled Persons (LNAPD) Lesotho Society of Mentally Handicapped Persons (LSMHP), Lesotho National League of the Visually Impaired Persons (LNLVIP) and National Association of the Deaf in Lesotho (NADL). 

For further information on LNFOD, please visit www.lnfod.org.ls. 
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